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Diary Dates 

 
 
 

January 
24th- Front office open for  
          uniform sales 10am-12pm 
25th -Front office open for  
          uniform sales 10am-12pm 
29th -  First day of school 2024 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Road Crossing 
Monitors 

 
 

Mon 29th Jan – Tue 6th Feb 
Isla G, Sienna H, Rylee B 

 
Wed 7th Feb – Tue 13th Feb 
Rhea V, Molly H, Armann S  

 
Wed 14th Feb – Tue 20st Feb  

Lillee W, Cassidy C, Soverign H 
 

Please arrive by 8.25am 
 
 
 
 
 

The Year Six 
Graduate Awards 

These awards recognize students who excelled academically 
throughout the year, showcased exceptional sporting 
achievements, or demonstrated notable contributions to the 
wider Ardtornish school community. 

At Tuesday night’s Graduation ceremony, family members and 
staff, celebrated the achievements of 64 student graduates  
in a night of speeches, performances and presentations.  
The highlight of the night was the presentation of awards. 

Olivia Savvas MP, presented the  
The ‘Student of the Year Award’ to Amanda S, in 

acknowledgment of her outstanding all round achievements. 

A ‘Japanese Award’ 
was presented by Deb 
Pryor to Mitchell F for 
his engagement and 

achievements in 
Japanese. 

A ‘Community Service 
Award’  

was presented by Corinne 
Walding to Sienna M for 

significant contributions to 
our school community. 

A ‘Writers’ Award’  
was presented by Mr 

Hansen to Amalie R for 
producing advanced 

and sophisticated 
texts. 

A ‘Science Award’  was 
presented by Liz 

Gehling to Martha W-B 
for her outstanding 

achievements in 
Science. 

    
  

 

 ‘A Sports Award’  
was presented by 
Daniel Gehling, to 

Elijah J for his 
participation and 

achievement in sport. 

A ‘Maths Award’ was 
presented by Mr. 

Whitehead to Isabella C 
for her outstanding 

achievements in 
Mathematics. 

A ‘Reading Mentor Award’ was presented to  
Jacob L & Ava B by Carla Tantis for effectively 

mentoring JP students in reading. 

As reading mentors they regularly helped younger 
students to develop their literacy skills. 

    
 

A ‘Music Award’ and  
a ‘Writers’ Award’ were 
presented to Emily N.  

Mrs O’Dea presented the 
Music Award in recognition 
of Emily’musical 
achievements especially in 
percussion and Mr Hansen 
acknowledged her 
wonderful writing skills.   

A ‘Sports 
Award’ and a 
‘Maths Award’ 
were presented 
to Natalie S for 
her outstanding 
achievements in 
both Sports and 
Maths. 

 
 

 



    
   

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
 
 

Tuesday 30th  Jenni F 
Wednesday 31st  Deborah M 
Thursday 1st  Kristen V 
Friday 2nd   Ling C, Chris G-G 
  

                 
Tuesday 6th  Jenni F 
Wednesday 7th  Robyn C, Nicole T 
Thursday 8th  Tui M, Deneice P 
Friday 9th   Lisa M, Victoria 
 

For Term 4 - Week 9 Show Respect 

Term 2024 Dates                  

 
 

Term 1  January 29th  – April 12th                           
Term 2  April 29th– July 5th                                           
Term 3  July 22nd  – September 27th                   
Term 4  October 14th – December 13th 
 

      Classes 2024 
 

Room  Year Level Teacher 

4 5/6 Hayley Collier 

6 6 Amie Blair/Natalie Hall 

8 5/6 Steve Whitehead 

9 4 
Tali Poole/ 

Jamie Ryan (Wednesday) 

10 4 
Lisa Bradshaw/ 

Jamie Ryan (Tuesday) 

11 5 Graeme Wheaton 

17 3 Rachael Agaciak 

18 2/3 Carla Tantis 

19 2 Kate Blunt/Alison Addle 

20 Rec Emma Zarcinas 

21 Rec Emily Whittaker 

22 Rec Liz Bagley 

23 1/2 Wendy Branson/Helen Hodges  

24 1 Tahlia Camerlengo 

26 2/3 Tiarne Marner/Kim Long  

27 1 John Kambouris 

28 5 Val Crozier 

29 3/4 
Sharon McAskill/Victoria 

Matthews  

 

Uniform Price List 
Price list is valid until March 2024 

POLO T-SHIRT  Sizes 4 - XL $25.00 

   

¼ ZIP WINDCHEATER Sizes 4 - XL $40.00 

ZIP-UP JACKET Sizes 4 - XL $40.00 

   

CARGO SHORTS (no samples) Sizes 4 – Medium $30.00 

SKORTS GIRLS Sizes 4 - XL $25.00 

RUGBY KNIT SHORTS Sizes 4 – Large $20.00 

   

CUFFED TRACKPANTS  Sizes 4 – Large $30.00 

GIRLS  LEISURE 
TRACKPANTS  

Child 4 – XL $30.00 

   

SUMMER DRESS Child 4 – 14 $45.00 

   

SCHOOL BAG  Large $45.00 

   

BUCKET HAT XS, S, M, L, XL $10.00 

 

Levi M 
Rhea V 
Chase R 
Amalie R 
Harry M 
Ky B 
Charlie R 
Ava H 
Harry L 
Harper G 
Sophia B 
Willow K 
Matisse B 
Reilley J 
Braxton B 
Sienna N 
 

Hannah K 
Moe F 
Savi T 
Steve B 
Maddie M 
Jesirae Q 
Eva S 
Lorelei T 
Marley O 
Brodie C 
Evie V 
Isla K 
Jamie H 
William B 
Oscar P 
Allegra M 
 

Vincent C 
Juno R 
Gabby S 
Allegra M 
Noah P 
Isla R 
Sambodhi S 
Jackson J 
Shona P 
Bailey H 
Jaiden S 
Jaxon M 
Jai C 
Archer C 
Tayah G 

Thankyou Bunnings! 
We would like to thank Modbury Bunnings for donating a BBQ to 
Ardtornish Primary School. The BBQ was constructed by 14 of Modbury 
High School’s year 9 students, through the Teenage Trade Program. 

Nat Hall was presented the BBQ with the 14 Modbury High School 
students.  



  

Chromebooks 2024 
 for Year’s 4-6  

 
 
 

Purchasing of Chromebooks for 2024 is now only available through a 
portal on JB Hi-Fi Education.  Ardtornish will not be selling 
chromebooks. You can also purchase a chromebook from Harvey 
Norman, Officeworks or any other store.  
 
The chromebooks purchased thorugh JB Education Portal includes a 3 
year warranty. 
Click on the link below and enter the school code.  Add-ons and 
payment terms are available. Afterpay and Zip payment options 
available. 
 
Once purchased please pass the device on to Scott to be registered 
ready for use at school.  Please note high demand may impact 
availability, please allow a few weeks or more when ordering. 

https://www.jbeducation.com.au/byod/  

 

The code is APSBYOD2024 

 
 

Instrumental Music 2024 
 

Many current Year 3, 4 and 5 students watched a mini concert 
on Monday afternoon put on by the current brass/woodwind 
and percussion students. 
 

Below is an Online form for continuing and new students. 
Please complete before the end of the school year. There are 
no vacancies in Piano/Keyboard and already a waiting list.  

 
 

Students in Yr 3 can start guitar. All other instruments are for 
Yrs. 4-6 only.  

 
 

All families will be charged an annual administration fee during 
term 1 ($15 for 1 student, $25 for more than 1/family) 
Lessons taught by Private providers are charged by the teacher. 

 
If you have any questions, please email Anne O'Dea. 
 

 anne.odea839@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/7agwriv3pC  
 

What an Experience! 
 
Kelly competed in the 12 Years and Under All Schools Track and Field 
Competition in Launceston Tasmania, from Thursday the 23rd of 
November to Monday the 27th of November. 
 

Leading up to the event, the South Australian team spent the weekends 
training at the SA Athletics Stadium with specialised coaches and began 
bonding as a team and making new friends. 
Over 700 hundred students from NSW, Queensland, Victoria, A.C.T, 
Tasmania and Northern Territory competed throughout the meet. 
 

Kelly finished 12th place in the boys long jump. He achieved his goal of 
jumping a PB (9cm further than he had previously jumped), which was 
a fantastic effort under competition pressure.  
 

A highlight of the meet was the experience of swapping team pins with 
competitors from other states. Each athlete was given 7 pins from their 
state to swap, providing opportunities for new friendships to be 
developed. Pins from smaller states such as NT, ACT and Tasmania were 
highly prized.  
 

Overall, being part of the State Team presented Kelly with the 
opportunity to set goals, develop resilience, build confidence, and make 
new friendships.  Well done, Kelly! 

 

 

 

Ardtornish Choir 
Week 8 was a busy week for our Year 2/3/4 and Year 4/5/6 Choir. They 
performed in the city at the Mortlock Library and The Railway Station, 
then after school on Friday they performed at St Agnes Shopping Centre. 

 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.jbeducation.com.au%2Fbyod%2F&data=05%7C01%7CVanessa.Hay909%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cb5793843c99c48aa528e08dbb974bb54%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638307683229748965%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s7HCjdlHIDb9AzFSuKKri7QOOiUW478vxLzcQ23uA40%3D&reserved=0
mailto:anne.odea839@schools.sa.edu.au
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F7agwriv3pC&data=05%7C01%7CVanessa.Hay909%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C9139af2d7ad84f91d87c08dbefdfd647%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638367516958293577%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=I8noSFRd2twLYmUkmreDC6NY41XpwUZUBuhO1le7oCk%3D&reserved=0


 
 

It’s Christmas Time in       

Room 20 

 


